Central Carroll Recreation Council
January 14, 2025
Mechanicsville Elementary


Robert Freter		President
Frank Roelke		Finksburg Baseball
Lona Greensfelder	Treasurer
Steve Krouse		Community Coordinator
Jason Sherfey		Central Carroll Soccer Club
Jeremy Simons		Gamber Lacrosse
Karen Sparks 		Rec Basketball/ Gamber Basketball
Jamie Noel		Recs & Park
Kevin Stewart		Gamber Lacrosse/ Gamber Football
Tracey Rohrback	Check-Hers
Bob Delph		Crusaders Football
Sue Grimm		CHE Soccer
Stacy D’Agostino	Secretary

Meeting was called to order at 7:08 by President Robert Freter.

Discussion Points
· Self Help
· The county has money for Spring self help
· Self-Help requests are due 2/5/25 and will be presented to the county on 2/26/25. 
· Shed at Sandymount was going to have the roof replaced but the contractor noted the beams were not to code.  County worked with Frank, and it was agreed that the council will submit a Self Help request to disassemble and reassemble the shed making the necessary changes to bring the structure up to code.  The benefit of doing it this way is that if the council makes the changes under self-help, the county will continue to maintain the structure.
· Tracy mentioned installing a fence following the hill on the Baker field.  This will be a self-help for Fall 2025.
· It is important that every program is thinking of self-help projects.  The maximum dollar amount is 25K. The council needs to submit self-help requests every fall and if the county has money left over, additional requests can be submitted in the Spring.
· Field Maintenance
· The council has been using Liqua Grow for a few years now.  Current bill for Sandymount fields, Deer Park Fields and Baker fields for 10K.  The council voted and approved the payment of roughly 10K to Liqua Grow.
· Robert is appreciative of the fact that many volunteers from various programs offer to assist with field maintenance. The issue is field maintenance needs to be strategically done.  Fields need to be maintained as a council and not on the program level.
· Attendees agreed the council should hire someone to handle the bigger field maintenance tasks and as far as filling in holes etc., maybe that is handled by the programs.  The first step is to figure out what the council needs to be done by an outside vendor.  Suggestions were fall aeration every year, add dirt over seed.  Need to create a document with this info on a field level basis.  Need to discuss if we shut down the fields when over seeding etc.
· Scholarship – council voted and approved to offer scholarships to our high schools.  The total amount awarded for a given year is 3K.  Disbursement of the 3k is done at the discretion of the committee that votes on the scholarship winners.  Sue, please send the necessary info to the schools.
· Basketball Use of Facilities
· Currently only have 2 elementary schools – Mechanicsville and Sandymount.  The council lost West Middle School due to East Middle rebuild.  West Middle still has not come back to our council.  Adding insult to injury, both elementary schools are blacked out 2 weeks each  to allow for a WHITTLE program that all Carroll County elementary schools have during the year.  It so happens that basketball does not have access to ANY gym for two weeks in January and two weeks in February.  Essentially, they cannot practice for a month during their season.
·  Karen has done some research and sister programs have access to 3 or 4 locations to our 1.  The basketball programs are asking for assistance with the cost of rental space during the month-long black out at our elementary schools.  The cost is expected to be around $700.  The council voted and approved the cost of rental space.
Community Coordinator Report: Steve Krouse
· Field Space
· Steve passed out permit requests to the majority of attendees.
· Permits are good for March – July.
· Jason and Jeremy/Kevin and Tracey worked together to agree on field space.  Gamber Lacrosse/Check-Hers and Club Soccer agreed to work together with the field space provided.  I believe Club Soccer will be using Memorial field to practice to ensure all three programs have the field space they need to practice during the week.  
Treasurer Report: Lona Greensfelder
· Currently the council has 144k in the bank.   
.
Recreation & Parks Report: Jamie Noel
· Volunteer training will be held on 2/11/25 6-8 pm.  The meeting will be via Zoom.  Volunteers will need a computer for the training as they will not be able to join from their phones.  You can register at this link https://ccrec.recdesk.com/community/program
· Please note that volunteer training is required for all volunteers that hold a board position or has oversite of other volunteers.  
· Volunteer training will need to be done every 2 years.

Next meeting will be March 11, 2025, at Mechanicsville Elementary School.
